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The Hon Emily Suvaal,  
Committee Chair,  
Standing Committee on State Development  
Parliament House  
6 Macquarie Street  
SYDNEY NSW 2000  
 
10 August 2023  
 
 
Dear Standing Committee Members, 
 
Second supplementary submission to the Parliamentary Inquiry into the Feasibility of 
undergrounding the transmission infrastructure for renewable energy projects 
 
Following the hearings of the Standing Committee for the Feasibility of undergrounding the 
transmission infrastructure for renewable energy projects (the Inquiry), we have comments and 
questions as follows: 
 

A.  

A number of questions were asked in the hearings of the Inquiry about the consultation that 
Transgrid has undertaken with communities. 
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2. 

 
 
 

C.  

A material change in circumstance for a project can change the net benefit of the project, that has 
been previously determined in the RIT-T cost-benefit analysis. Where there has been a material 
change in circumstance for a project, it is important that government is (and the people of NSW are) 
confident that a project still has a net benefit and NOT a net cost to the State. 
 
There are a number of material changes in circumstance for the HumeLink project, as follows: 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
When asked if the AER would require Transgrid to reapply the RIT-T, given the material changes in 
circumstance for the HumeLink project, the response was: 
 

JIM COX: We have no power. I think's it is the proponent's responsibility. 
 
 



 

 

There is a major failure in the Rules of the national electricity market (NEM) if only the proponent 
can decide if there has been a material change in circumstance for a project. The proponent has a 
conflict of interest in deciding if the RIT-T should be reapplied for a material change in circumstance, 
as there is a risk that the determination on the project will be changed if the RIT-T is reapplied. 
 
The Key Economic Issue with the Planning  Environmental Assessment Requirements 
(SEARs) for the HumeLink project is: 
 

 assessment of the benefits of the project for the region and the State as a  
 
Therefore, it is critical that the RIT-T be reapplied to fulfil the Planning Secretary  requirements. 
 
 
Question: 

3.  
 

 
 

be met if impacts on the cost-benefit of the HumeLink project of: 
 

  
  
  
  

 
are not assessed?  

 
 

D.  
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9. 

 
 

10.  
 
 

G.  
 

 

Transgrid has said of their consultation with ENA: 

 

The purpose of this consultation [is] to identify further technical guidance 
documentation that could assist in the decision criteria used by the transmission 
owners and provide a technical document to demonstrate the associated challenges of 
overhead and undergrounding transmission infrastructure.  It was confirmed in May 
2023 that The Energy Charter (on behalf of the ENA) would be best placed to lead 
and create this documentation in their series of Better Practice guidelines .  
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We hope these comments and questions provide important additional information for the Inquiry. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Andrea Strong 
HumeLink Alliance Inc. 

 




